PORTRT METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
Minutes

February 15, 2011

The Porter Police Commission was called to order at 6 p.m.

In attendance were Joe Wagner, President; Sandi Snyder, Vice-President;
John McCrum, Commissioner; Police Chief Jamie Spanier and Town

Liaison Jon Granat.

Snyder made a motion to accept the January 18, 2011 minutes.
McCrum seconded. Motion carried 3-0.

During his monthly reports, Spanier thanked the Street Department
for a job well done after the massive snow storm. Because

most people heeded the warning and stayed off the roads, the
department had fewer calls.

Under 01d Business, the drug drop-off box located at the police
station is in full use. A nation-wide press release will

be- sent out in April. There is talk of allowing drug stores
and pharmacies to accept unused drugs.

Under New Business, Spanier, after discussing the candidate

for Senior Reserve Status, asked the Commission their pleasure.
McCrum made a motion to accept Dan Dickey to Senior Reserve
status. Snyder seconded. Motion carried 3-0. Dickey met

all the requirements to be advance.

Spanier also requested an Executive Session be heldl/2 hour
before the March 15, 2011 meeting. This will be held at 5:30
in the conference room of the Town Hall.

There were no public comments or comments from Town Liaison.
Wagner thanked the street department for the job well done
during the snow storm.

Meeting adjourned 6:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted
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